

Our Ref: 560335\NS:BB

8 August 2023

Via email: david.king@denmark.wa.gov.au Cc: martin.buczac@denmark.wa.gov.au

Mr David King Acting Chief Executive Officer Shire of Denmark PO Box 183 DENMARK WA 6333

Dear Mr King

I am pleased to invite the Shire of Denmark to become a RoadWise Council. This new initiative has been developed to encourage, motivate and support Local Governments to incorporate best practice road safety principles and policy across their business services to reduce the number of people killed and seriously injured on local roads.

By becoming a RoadWise Council you will:

- Demonstrate a commitment to improve road safety outcomes within your community using the resources available to you.
- Have access to the RoadWise Council logo for use on Shire of Denmark promotional communications or infrastructure.
- · Gain priority access to WALGA's road safety services and products.
- Be eligible for formal recognition for road safety management and actions, including support in benchmarking and monitoring progress of road safety outcomes through the RoadWise Recognised initiative.

To register as a RoadWise Council please complete the following steps:

- Obtain a Council resolution in support of becoming a RoadWise Council OR provide a declaration signed by the Chief Executive Officer and the Mayor/Shire President.
- Nominate at least two personnel (Officers and/or Elected Members) to be the primary point of contact for road safety matters.

We welcome your registration by submitting the attached form, together with supporting documentation, to roadwise@walga.asn.au.

If you require further information or assistance, including sample resolution or declaration wording, please contact your assigned Road Safety Advisor, Viv Gardiner, phone 0418 904 081, or email vgardiner@walga.asn.au.

Yours sincerely

Nick Sloan

Chief Executive Officer

Enclosure